MODEL LETTER TO HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

[Date]

The Honorable [Representative’s Full Name]

United State House of Representatives

Washington, DC  20515

Dear Representative [Last Name]:

I am writing to urge your support for the “Motor Vehicle Owners’ Right to Repair Act of 2001” (HR 2735) introduced by Reps. Joe Barton and Edolphus Towns.  This legislation is key to the future health of my industry, the independent aftermarket, and to the pocket books of our customers, the American car owner.

Modern automobiles contain advanced technology that monitors or controls virtually every function of the vehicle including critical systems such as brakes, steering, air bags, ignition, lubrication and emission controls.  Car owners and independent shops must have full access to the information, parts and tools necessary to accurately diagnose, repair, or re-program these systems.  Without them, vehicle safety, performance and environmental compliance can be jeopardized. 

And yet, vehicle manufacturers are making it increasingly difficult for the independent aftermarket to gain access to these high-tech tools and information.  Without such access, motorists are being forced to abandon their independent repair shops and patronize new car dealerships, which may not be convenient, accessible or desirable to the car owner.  Consumer surveys have consistently shown that 70 percent of car owners prefer independent repair shops based on price, convenience and trust.  Eliminating competition and consumer choice will lead to small business failures and inevitably, higher repair prices.

HR 2735 will ensure that car owners and repair facilities have the same access as car dealers to information necessary to properly diagnose and repair vehicles.  At the same time, the bill prevents the release of trade secrets or other proprietary information that is not provided to franchised car company dealerships.  HR 2725 simply promotes competition and consumer choice, thereby guaranteeing affordable repairs for all car owners.  

Please keep American vehicle maintenance the most efficient and affordable in the world by joining a growing number of your fellow Representatives in co-sponsoring HR 2735.  On behalf of my employees, vendors and customers, thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

[Your Name]

[Title]
